Houston - Texas

Mailing Address: 3318 Worfolk, Wo. C Mouston 6, Texas

January 27, 1961

Dear Friends:

First of all, we want to express our best wishes for 1961. We hope that our Club will continue to grow in the same way it has done in the past year.

Our first event in 1%1 will be an important one. Our fiscal year is coming to its close at the end of February, so the time has come for our Annual Meeting and the election of a new Executive Board and a new Board of Directors. A Mominating Committee was appointed, consisting of Mesers. Jan Bos, H. van Olphen and J. Talen. These gentlemen have scouted around and have submitted to the existing board a new slate of officers. Voting for new officers will be done at our forthcoming annual meeting.

However, in order to make our February event not only a business meeting, we have decided to combine business with pleasure and hold the meeting in the evening. And here is the schedule:

Date: Friday, February 10, 1961

Time: 8:00 p.m.

Place: The home of the Houston Saengerbund

3926 Feagan Street

Agenda: Annual Meeting - Election of new Officers - Party

The business meeting will start promptly at 2:00 p.m. We urgelevery one to be there at that time, so that we can get the business part of the meeting settled within one hour.

Remember, it is important that all of you come, since we need your votes.

And, although the nominating committee has given us their slate of officers,

(which will be handed out to you upon your arrival at the meeting) you yourselves can make additional nominations at the meeting.

As soon as the business part has been finished, we will get the party rolling. This party has been arranged partly to honor the outgoing and incoming board, but mostly to give all of you the opportunity to have a grand time. Mardi Cras will be just around the corner, so what better excuse do we need for a party!

You will note from the above address that we have found a new meeting place. First of all, this is more centrally located. Here are some directions of how to get there: Coming from Westheimer Road, turn into Waugh Drive, going North, cross Buffalo Drive, continuing on Waugh until you come to the CORONADO MOTEL. Turn left there into Feagan Street and go about 100 yards. There is ample parking space.

At our new meeting place, refreshments like beer, coke, set-ups, sandwiches, etc., can be purchased. You can also bring your own bottle and purchase soft drinks. AUD TUERE IS EXCELLENT DANCE INISIC. These facilities appealed to the board, and we count on all of you to be there.

As you will understand, at this point we cannot give you an idea of what the future events will be, since that will have to wait until the new board has been elected, So remember the date - and turn out to vote. Naturally, if you have any comments, ideas, etc., this meeting will be a particularly good one to bring these up.

Tot Ziens! Juth Kupp enchlar

P. S. If anybody is interested in old issues of "Libelle", Please contact Nrs. Carla van Lohuizen, OL 4-0888.